
 
 
 

                            Kia ora, Talofa lava, Greetings  
 

       
 

50c STALLS: FRIDAY MORNING TEA: HALL 

 SUBWAY LUNCH in Week Four on Friday 19 August (next week). Orders will need to be at school by 

lunchtime on Wednesday 17 August. An order form is attached. One for each child please. 

 
The Education Review Office will be in school next week from Monday to Thursday. The welcome will be in the 

hall at 11.00am on Monday. All welcome to come. Please sit/stand alongside or behind the children at the stage 

end of the hall. If you wish to talk to the ERO team, you are very welcome. Just let the school office know. We are 

hoping for a ‘Meet the community’ time on Tuesday 16th at 2.00pm. This is yet to be confirmed. 

 
SPORTS 

Netball: Team 1: Black Diamonds Last game:  This week:  

Netball: Team 2: Shooting Stars Last game:  This week:  

Netball: Team 3: Flash Magic Last game:  16-6 win. PoD: Kendyll  This week:  

Flippa Ball Goal Diggers Last game:  This week: 

Flippa Ball: Water Wizards Last game:  This week:  

Koraunui Untouchables  Last game: 24-20 loss. PoD Molela This week:5pm Ct 5 

Koraunui Rockets Last game: 16-10 win. Pod Jaxx. This week: Bye 

Koraunui Breakers Last game: This week: Bye 

Koraunui Magic Last game: This week: 4.30 Ct 4 

Koraunui Krushers Last game: This week: Bye 

   

 

 

 

 

 

NEWSLETTER: 9 August/Here-turi-kōkā 2016 
 

ph: 939 9707       txt: 027 3710 947              Dental Clinic: 0800TALKTEETH 
Principal’s e-mail: Barbara.Hay@koraunui.school.nz   Text: 022 170 1927 
 

BoT:   Barbara Hay: 939 9707   Craig Press: 563 8600  Rachel Brinkley: 971 5741    Gillian McPeake: 939 
9707  Shane Doherty:  Toni Wana: 939 9707  Eli Maiava:  563 7612   Vera Xu: 021 030 6853  Dave 
Robinson: 021 927 618 
KCC Cellphone: 027 241 3028 

 

GUYS AND GIRLS CHALLENGE. HUGE FUN! 
 

 

mailto:Barbara.Hay@koraunui.school.nz


TERM THREE DATES 

This Week 

Tue 9 Aug: Year Six visit to Avalon Intermediate happened today. 

Wed 10 Aug: Board of Trustees meeting: 7.00-9.00pm in staffroom. Community welcome 

Fri 12 Aug: School assembly: Room 13 hosting: 9.00am 

Later in Term 

Mon 15 to Thu18 Aug: ERO visiting school 

Mon 15 Aug: Mayor, Ray Wallace, visiting school at morning tea. All welcome 

Tue 16 Aug: Netball Year One & Two competition: Walter Nash Centre 

Fri 19 Aug: Zealandia Outreach programme with Rooms Seven, Eight and Nine. 

Sat 20 Aug: Year Six Garage Sale. 8am - noon 

Tue 30 Aug: Northern Zone Tiniball tournament: Years Three to Six. Walter Nash Centre (tbc or 13 Sep) 

Fri 2 Sep: School assembly: Te Ruma 11 hosting 

Fri 2 Sep: Kids Can fundraiser: ‘Uniform Day”. Gold coin donation 

Fri 2 Sep: KPG Quiz Night. School hall. Theme: ‘School Daze’. Cancelled for 2016. 

Tue 6 Sep: School hosting Rotary meeting. 

Wed 7 Sep: Board of Trustees meeting: 7.00-9.00pm in staffroom. Community welcome 

Mon 12 Sep: Keep New Zealand Beautiful clean up week 

Tue 13 Sep: Northern Zone Tiniball tournament: Years Three to Six. Walter Nash Centre (tbc) 

Thu 22 Sep: Year Six end of term trip: Naenae Pool water survival training 

Fri 23 Sep: School assembly: Room 10 hosting 

Fri 23 Sep: End of Term Three 

 

Dear Miss Hay  
 
It's about time we make our lunch-boxes 

rubbish free! This is very important because 

our environment is getting too dirty. 

Jazz will eat the rubbish if we forget to close 

our lunch-boxes. Other animals might come 

and eat our rubbish as well and they get sick 

and might die! 

The rubbish is getting everywhere and we 

want a clean environment and a clean school. 

It will be hard for the parents but the 

environment is too dirty at this school. In fact, 

our rubbish bins are getting too full!! I think 

we need rubbish free lunch-boxes. 

Rats and mice may come and the leftover food 

from our lunch-boxes will get eaten. The rats 

and mice might scare some people. 

As you can see there’s a problem and I hope 

I’ve convinced you to make our lunch-boxes 

rubbish free. Please think about it. This will 

make the environment a lot cleaner and we 

won’t need to worry about rubbish. 

From Leah Brinkley 

Room Seven 

 

 

 
This is the lunch box rubbish from Room Seven in 

just two days! 

We have 15 classes. What does this look like for 

the school each day…each week….each year?! 

What can we do differently? 

 

Camp Survivor ‘Alive’ – Yr 5 & 6 students - Free 

Camp runs in school holidays from 26-30September. See leaflet sent home with all Yr 5&6 students. 


